The Hoosier Paddler

Volume 49, Issue 11

http://www.hoosiercanoeclub.org/





Announcing the HCC Officers, Board of Directors, and Chairmen for 2012:

Officers:

Skipper: Dwayne James Executive Officer: Sue Foxx

Purser: Dan Evard Yeoman: Jim Clendenin

Immediate Past Skipper: Theresa Kulczak

Board of Directors:

Jim Clendenin Mariann Davis Joel Delashmit Sheahan Dissanayake

Dan Evard
Sue Foxx
Robert Henry
Dwayne James
Kellie Kaneshiro
Theresa Kulczak

Koonstantine Louganski

Sarah Naeher Natalie Needham Jordan Ross

Chairmen:

Blue Water Trips: Kellie Kaneshiro, Jim Sprandel -email: ecreek@hoosiercanoeclub.org

Cheer: Joy Miller -email: cheer@hoosiercanoeclub.org

Conservation: Dan Evard -email: conserv@hoosiercanoeclub.org

Flatwater Trips Chairman: Linda Smith -email: fw@hoosiercanoeclub.org

Kayak Fishing Chairmen: John Wainscott, Jay Moyers-email: tri@hoosiercanoeclub.org

Membership: Dave Ellis -email: members@hoosiercanoeclub.org Newsletter Editor: Kim Henry -email: editor@hoosiercanoeclub.org Pool Training: Jordan Ross -email: training@hoosiercanoeclub.org

Publicity: Mariann Davis -email: pr@hoosiercanoeclub.org Paddle Safe Indiana Campaign: Theresa Kulzak email pending

Safety and Training: Barry Welling -email: safety@hoosiercanoeclub.org

Triathlons: John Wainscott -email: tri@hoosiercanoeclub.org

Webmaster: Roger Kugler -email: webmaster@hoosiercanoeclub.org

The Newsletter of the Hoosier Canoe Club

Trip Announcement: New Year's Day Paddle—White River Sunday, January 1, 2012 Trip Sponsor: Dwayne James

I will do the White River from Waverly down to Henderson Ford Bridge on New Years Day, January 1, 2012. Meet at the Dairy Queen on SR 37 and SR 144 at 10:30 am and we will run the shuttle, paddle and have fun, cold—wind, snow or sleet. If it is raining or high water, forget it.

Please be sure to check in with me since I need to make sure we have enough, but not too much, water for the trip. I will post an update to the bulletin board by 7 pm 12/30/2011 and let you know if it is a go or if the trip will be cancelled due to water or weather.

Please consult our cold water paddling tips for ideas on gear. You need to have a dry bag with a change of warm clothing. Dress in layers—an outer, wind and waterproof layer, fleece or silk inner layer, and fleece or silk underlayer for your top and for your pants. Waterproof gloves are a must—I love my chotas with a fleece lining. A warm head covering should also be included with your gear. And wool socks and waterproof, warm boots. Because I am known to swim, I usually bring two changes of extra clothes.

Also bring something to drink and a snack, although we likely will not hang out on the beach long enough to eat lunch. I bring a peanut butter sandwich, a granola bar or two, and some nice iced tea or powerade/Gatorade. If it is really cold, I include a thermos of hot coffee. Some stash a thermos of hot soup as well.

Contact Information: Please be sure to contact me if you have any questions or concerns about the trip. Dwayne James, kanudreams@sbcglobal.net or 317-834-3649.

Reminder:

As per tradition, the newsletter will take the month of January off. If you have anything to submit for the February newsletter, please submit it to Kim Henry at editor@hoosiercanoeclub.org by January 15tht! (However, impending bundle of joy arrival means timeline for February issue is subject to change.)

Look forward to our 2012 Trips Calendar coming soon!